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NOTICE OF PUBLIC AVAILABILITY 
OF  

PETROLEUM REFINERY AIR MONITORTIN PLANS  

September 8, 2017 

     TO:               INTERESTED PARTIES 

FROM:         AIR POLLUTION CONTROL OFFICER 

SUBJECT: PETROLEUM REFINERY AIR MONITORING PLANS 
AVAILABLE FOR PUBLIC REVIEW AND COMMENT                                                                                        

_________________________________________________________  
 

The Bay Area Air Quality Management District (Air District) is releasing the Air Monitoring Plans (AMPs) 
for public review and comment.  The five Bay Area petroleum refineries prepared these plans subject to 
Regulation 12, Rule 15: Petroleum Refining Emissions Tracking. 

Under Regulation 12-15, each AMP will include the following: 
 

• A plan for establishing and operating a fence-line monitoring system to aid in determining 
specified pollutants that cross the refinery fence-line in real-time; 

• Include detailed information describing the equipment to be used to monitor, record and report air 
pollutant levels;  

• Include the siting, operation, and maintenance of this equipment; and 

• Procedures for implementing data quality assurance and quality control. 
 

How to Access AMPs 
 

The plan updates can be obtained from any of the following sources: 
 

• At the Air District offices at 375 Beale Street, Suite 600, San Francisco, California 

• On the Air District website (www.baaqmd.gov) 

• By request by calling (415) 749-4999.  A copy will be mailed out. 
 

Public Comment Period 
 

Each refinery’s AMP will be made available for review and public comment.  The public review and 
comment period for each facility’s AMP will be 45-days from the date the documents are posted.  The end 
of the public comment period will be October 23, 2017. 
 

How to Submit Comments 
 

Comments can be submitted the following ways: 
 

• Mail to BAAQMD – AMP Public Comment, 375 Beale Street, Suite 600, San Francisco, CA  
94105 

• Email to compliance@baaqmd.gov 
 

Note: Be sure to identify which refinery, or refineries, your comment is applicable to. 
 

After consideration of public comments received, the Air District will evaluate each refinery’s AMP to 
determine whether it meets the requirements of Regulation 12-15 and will take final action in accordance 
with the regulation.   
 

For any additional information, please visit the Air District website at www.baaqmd.gov or contact  
Paul Grazzini, Air Quality Specialist, at (415) 749-4783 or email pgrazzini@baaqmd.gov. 
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